PARISH STAFF

(NOTE: Please use the 703 area code for all numbers.)

Pastor:

Rev. Thomas E. Murphy, OSFS 860-8510 x143

Parochial Vicars:

Rev. Gerald M. Dunne. OSFS 860-8510 x159 Rev. Donald J. Heet, OSFS 860-8510 x157 Rev. Robert A. Mancini, OSFS 860-8510 x145

In Residence:

Rev. William N. Dougherty, OSFS 860-8510 x144

Permanent Deacons: 860-8510 Deacon Joseph Chandler jchandler@saintjn.org Deacon Dennis A. Holley dholley@saintin.org Deacon Atanacio Sandoval asandoval@saintin.org Deacon John A. Wagner jwagner@saintin.org

ADMINISTRATION

Administrative Assist.

Office Secretary Beth Farmer 860-8510 Hispanic Coordinator Celia Sandoval 860-8510 x353 **Bulletin Editor** Ludy Rauber 390-2353 Email: bulletin@saintin.org* Accountant Pat Rau 860-8510 x142 Parish Nurse Susan Infeld, RN 390-2349 Email: sinfeld@saintjn.org Mark Gosselin Facilities Manager 390-2343 Custodian Sylvia Payne 860-8510

Patty Kwapniewski

Douglas Álvarado

860-6147

LITURGICAL MINISTRY

Custodian

390-2352 Director of Music C J Capen Coordinator of Liturgy Patty Bartnick 860-6151 Secretary Pat Gilbertson 860-6150

FAITH FORMATION 860-2815 Director Mickie Abatemarco 390-2340 Pre K-8 Angela Davis 390-2345 Youth Activities 7-8 Kevin McManus

Email: lifesavers@saintjn.org Youth Minister 9-12 Doug Johnson 860-6141 Registrar/Secretary Silvia Bustamante 390-2348 Secretary Betsy Puzzanghero 860-6155

OUTREACH

Director of Outreach 860-6149 Jo-Ann Duggan Young Adult Ministry Marie Ruff

Email: youngadults@saintin.org

COUNCIL CHAIRS

Pastoral Council Mickey Frank 860-8510 x312 Email: sjn.pc@saintjn.org Finance Council Patricia Maloney 860-8510 x310 Email: sjn.fc@saintjn.org

PASTORAL CARE

INFANT BAPTISM: Call to register for the Baptism Class, offered monthly. English 703-860-8510; Spanish 703-860-8510, x353.

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR ADULTS (RCIA):

Please call Mickie Abatemarco at 703-390-2340, to inquire about becoming Catholic.

MARRIAGE: Begin preparation with one or our parish priests at least six months before the desired marriage date.

SICK: Please call the office if you know of someone who is hospitalized, seriously ill, or home-bound.

*Please Note: Material for the bulletin must be submitted no later than Thursday, ten days prior to the intended publication date.



THIS WEEK AT SJN...

SUNDAY, MAY 29

Birthday Club Tags Available in Hallway

Brown Bag Weekend

Eucharistic Adoration: 8:30am - 4:45pm; de Sales Chapel Sunday Coffee: 8:30am; Brown-McCarthy Auditorium

RCIA Dismissal: 10:00am: Conference Room

MONDAY, MAY 30

Memorial Day Holiday Parish Office Closed All Day No Scheduled Events

TUESDAY, MAY 31

French Conversation: 9:30am: A1 RCIA Catechumenate: 7:30pm: A1 RCIA Inquiry: 7:30pm; Bridal Room

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 1

Legión de María: 7:00pm; B4 Spanish Young Adults: 7:00pm; B3 Young Adults Book Group: 7:00pm; B1

Divorced and Separated: 7:30pm; Conference Room

THURSDAY, JUNE 2

Mothers' Group Play Group: 9:30am; Early Religious

Contemplative Prayer: 7:00pm; Church Emergency Preparedness: 7:00pm; B11/B12

Life After Sunday: 7:00pm; B1

FRIDAY, JUNE 3

Mothers' Group First Friday: 10:00am; Early Religious Movie Night for Adults - "Concussion"; 6:30pm; Brown-McCarthy Auditorium

SATURDAY, JUNE 4

Pro Life Baby Bottle Campaign in Narthex Spanish Prayer Group: 6:30pm; de Sales Chapel

SUNDAY, JUNE 5

Pro Life Baby Bottle Campaign in Narthex

Knights of Columbus Pancake Breakfast: 8:30am; Brown-McCarthy Auditorium

RCIA Dismissal: 10:00am; Conference Room

Confirmation Candidate Interviews: 11:00am; de Sales Chapel

Baccalaureate Mass for Graduates: 7:00pm; Church Baccalaureate Reception: 8:00pm; Brown-McCarthy Auditorium

THE SOLEMNITY OF THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST

NOTE FROM FATHER TOM REGARDING

THE BAPTISMAL FONT During the week we keep a cover on the baptismal pond to reduce the cost of heating the waters for the font. The material from which this cover is made cannot, nor is it intended to, hold any weight. Since I presume no adult would be foolish enough to walk on it, it must have been an unattended child who did so, causing damage to church property. Consider also that unattended children playing at the baptismal pond could easily fall in, suffering injury or worse. I would ask that you please keep a close eye on your children while on the church property to prevent such damage, and perhaps have the honesty to tell us of the issue as soon as it happens so we don't need to discover it ourselves.

Prayer and Liturgy



BEST WISHES to Carolina Echerarria and Sergio Rovira who were recently joined in the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony. May they grow together in Christ's love.

WE WELCOME those who have recently entered into our faith through the waters of Baptism: Connor David Arthur, son of Duncan and Megan; Ava Jean Burlison, daughter of Lee and Kimberly; Alexa Henriquez, daughter of Humberto and Cynthia; Caroline Elizabeth

Kamp, daughter of Nathaniel and Elizabeth; and **Liliana Sophia Philippe**, daughter of Florian and Josephine.

PLEASE PRAY for those who have asked for our prayers: Joan Brown, and Karen Plum; and for all who are sick and all caregivers who minister to the sick.

When you call to add a name to our prayer list, please leave your name and number as a contact and let us know what the illness is. Before calling, please be sure you have spoken to the person or a member of the family about adding their name - we do not want to inadvertently disregard someone's desire for privacy.

Names of those who are sick or injured will be kept on the list for three weeks unless you specifically request a shorter period of time or call to ask that the name be removed. Names added this week appear in boldface type.

REMINDER: ADDRATION AND EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED

SACRAMENT TODAY! "We become like that which we gaze upon. Looking into a sunset the face takes on a golden glow. Looking at our Eucharistic Lord for an hour transforms the heart in a mysterious way."

Archbishop Fulton J. Sheen

In recognition of the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ, we are having a special period of Adoration and Exposition in the de Sales Chapel from 8:30am through 4:45pm. Please come to adore the Lord for a half-hour or an hour.



THIS SUNDAY'S READINGS:

Genesis 14:18-20; Psalm 110:1, 2, 3, 4; 1 Cor 11:23-26; Luke 9:11b-17

Today we celebrate the real presence of Christ in the Eucharist. Here are some thoughts of St. Francis de Sales on the Eucharist:

After the resurrection, Jesus entered into the room where the Apostles gathered, although the doors were locked. He wanted to assure them that He was still alive and present to them. Similarly, Jesus gives us His body and blood under the form of bread and wine to assure us of His real presence among us.

The height of God's self-giving love for us is the Eucharist. Christ instituted the sacrament of the Eucharist so that the whole human family might be intimately united with Him. United in Christ, this sacrament also calls us and helps us to unite with one another in that spiritual union that Our Savior desires us to have. This union unites many different members and forms them into one body. Thus, this sacrament is also called Communion representing to us the common union of holy love that we ought to have together.

In the Eucharist, the perpetual feast of divine grace, we have a pledge of infinite happiness. When we frequently and devoutly receive the Eucharist, we build up our spiritual health so that we may effectively avoid evil. It strengthens our hearts and makes us God-like in this world. Very tender fruits such as strawberries are subject to decay. Yet, they can be easily preserved for a whole year with sugar or honey. How much more so are our frail and weak human hearts preserved from evil in receiving the Eucharist

Both the perfect and imperfect ought to receive the Eucharist often. The perfect, as they are predisposed to It. The imperfect, so that they may become perfect. We are all loved with the same love by Our Lord who embraces us all in this Sacrament. Let us grow in the gentle and strengthening bonds of holy love through receiving the Eucharist.

UPCOMING SPECIAL LITURGIES				
Sunday, June 5	9:30am	Baptism		
Saturday, June 18	5:00pm	Baptism		
Sunday, June 26	11:30am	Baptism		



PRAY FOR AN OBLATE DAILY

We continue our daily prayers for the priests and brothers in the Wilmington-Philadelphia province of the Oblates of St. Francis de Sales by praying this week for:

May 30	Reverend John J. Fisher, OSFS
May 31	Reverend Edward T. Fitzpatrick, OSFS
June 1	Reverend Thomas P. Gallagher, OSFS
June 2	Reverend Daniel G. Gambit, OSFS
June 3	Reverend Charles C Garst, OSFS
June 4	Reverend Marc Gherardi, OSFS
June 5	Reverend Anthony J. Gilborges, OSFS

NEXT WEEKEND'S READINGS: Next weekend we celebrate the **Tenth Sunday Of Ordinary Time**. Please prepare for Mass and the Homily by reflecting on these texts from God's Word:

First Reading: 1 Kings 17:17-24 At first rebellious over the death of her son, the Gentile woman now confesses the God of the living who restores the child's life through the insistent prayers and the faith of Elijah.

Psalm 30: 2, 4, 5-6, 11, 12, 13 I Will Praise You, Lord, For You Have Rescued Me David extols the Lord for delivering him and invites the saints to unite with him in celebrating divine compassion. He confesses the fault for which he was chastened, repeats the supplication which he offered, and concludes with commemorating his deliverance and vowing eternal praise.

Second Reading: Galatians 1:11-14, 15, 16, 17, 19 Paul claims an authority which he could never humanly vindicate. But he knows that God has chosen him from birth and that Christ and Christ alone has called him to preach the gospel.

Gospel: Luke 7:11-17 The raising of the dead was one of the signs of the messianic age. In answer to the question "Who are you?" Jesus will say, "The dead are raised to life."



5:00pm George McDonald †

SUNDAY MAY 29

7:30am Joan Wehner †

9:30am Richard Hammoush †
11:30am People of the Parish
1:30pm Anna Elizabeth Brack †
5:00pm Jordan Montgomery, Special

Intention

MONDAY MAY 30

9:00am Jim Cantwell †

TUESDAY MAY 31

9:00am Michael Ventrelli †

WEDNESDAY JUNE 1

9:00am Aggie Parisi † THURSDAY JUNE 2

NOOne Dita V

9:00am Rita V. Kelley †

FRIDAY JUNE 3

9:00am Aurora M. Wagner †

SATURDAY JUNE 4

5:00pm Richard Lowe †

SUNDAY JUNE 5

7:30am Dennis Concepcion, Special

Intention

9:30am Richard Provencher † 11:30am James Middlemiss † 1:30pm People of the Parish

5:00pm Julia Nielsen, Special Intention



WE PRAY for those who have died, especially Leonard F. Mathey, father of Len and grandfather of Alison and Lenny.

LITURGY PRESIDERS NEXT WEEKEND

Assuming there are no changes, the presiders for the weekend of June 4 - June 5 are:

Saturday	5:00pm	Father Bill
Sunday	7:30am	Father Bob
Sunday	9:30am	Father Don
Sunday	11:30pm	Father Tom
Sunday	1:30pm	Father Francis Russo with Deacon Atanacio
Sunday	5:00pm	Father Don with Deacon John

Parish Information

BROWN BAG WEEKEND! This weekend the Cornerstones van is in our parking lot both Saturday and Sunday. If we each bring just a few non-perishable food items we will help stock Cornerstones pantry for the weeks ahead. Thank you for your continued generosity.

THIS FRIDAY IS MOVIE NIGHT FOR

ADULTS Please join us in the Brown-McCarthy Auditorium this Friday, June 3, for wine, cheese, popcorn and the movie "Concussion. This film stars Will Smith in the role of Dr. Bennett Omalu, and tells the true story of his discovering chronic traumatic encephalopathy (CTE) in football players, and the uphill battle he faced in bringing the information to the public. Refreshments will be served at 6:30pm and the movie will start at 7:00pm.

IN SEARCH OF GRADUATES This is the time of year when many of our parishioners are graduating from

various levels and places of academic learning. Father Tom would like to honor those who are graduating from any level from high school through Doctoral programs. Please notify us if someone in your family has attained a



milestone in their academic pursuits. If they are continuing their education, let us know where they will be doing so. Because people are entitled to their privacy, please make us aware only of people in your family. The parish enjoys hearing about the successes of our young and young at heart parishioners. Please send the names to Father Tom at tmurphy@saintin.org by Monday, June 6.

BIRTHDAY CLUB TAGS ARE AVAILABLE

NOW The Social Action Committee has placed tags for the Birthday Club in the main hallway. Please take a tag, purchase the wished-for gift and return the wrapped and tagged gift by the weekend of June 11 - 12. For most of these children the gifts we purchase will be the only gifts they receive on their special day. We hope you can help put smiles on their faces. Thank you for your continued support.

CATCHING FIRE, BECOMING FLAME Ever wonder how some people become enthusiastic and on fire about their relationship with God? Join us for a six-week series facilitated by Mickie Abatemarco, our Director of Faith Formation. Through the use of videos, readings and discussion we will explore aspects of our own spirituality. Sessions begin on June 15 at 7:30pm in room A1. Contact Mickie at <a href="mailto:ma

BABY BOTTLE CAMPAIGN The Pro Life Ministry is hosting a Baby Bottle Campaign to benefit Sanctity of Life



Ministries who offer free support, education, medical services, including ultrasounds to women facing an unexpected pregnancy. In the past year, they have served over 750 clients, and more than 125 of their abortion-vulnerable clients reversed their decision and gave life to their babies. Baby bottles will be available for you to take at the

Masses next weekend, June 4 - 5. Please fill them with coins, cash and/or checks and return them at the week-end Masses on June 25 - 26. Thank you for returning the bottles that weekend. Your support is greatly appreciated and continues to do great work in our community.

COME HUNGRY NEXT SUNDAY MORNING!

Sunday, June 5, the Knights of Columbus will host their last Pancake Breakfast of the school year in the Brown-McCarthy Auditorium from 8:30 - 11:00am. The beneficiary of this event is **Several Sources Shelters**. Over 20,000 babies have been saved through their efforts since Founder Kathy DiFiore took into her own home her first pregnant teenager in 1981. Kathy says that she started with the Prayer of St. Francis of Assisi, "Make me a channel of Your Peace. Where there is darkness let me sow light. Where there is sadness let me bring joy."

From that humble beginning, Several Sources Shelters has grown to five houses that provide homes and continuing support for single and often abused mothers-to-be, pre and post natal care for their children, and comprehensive help in nurturing and educating these new families to become loving and self-sufficient. With an online presence, Several Sources Shelters has counseled women from Poland to the Philippines to Australia. Twice each month they conduct Bible Study and teach Holy Chastity to all residents. Several Sources Shelters' goal is to help the young mothers change their lifestyles so that in the future they will have an education, good parenting skills, God's Holy Word in their lives and help them to build the best lives possible for themselves and their children. Without the support of caring donors they could not continue this life saving work. Please consider a free-will donation and extend your support to those who have nowhere else to turn.

SAVE THIS DATE The next quarterly Red Cross

Blood Drive sponsored by the Knights of Columbus Family of Man Council #7566 is Saturday, June 11, from 8:00am - 12:30pm. Donors can register online at www.redcrossblood.org and use sponsor code STJOHNNEUMANNVA. You also



may call the Red Cross at 1-800-733-2767 to register or get answers to eligibility questions. Or, call John Moran of the Knights at 202-586-8803 if you need help with the process. To accelerate your check-in on June 11, go online before you come, and use the RapidPass function to do your pre-readings and questionnaire.

STOP PROCRASTINATING IF YOU COULD USE SOME SCHOLARSHIP MONEY!

The Knights of Columbus Family of Man Council #7566 is offering scholarships for graduating high school seniors and



students already in college to help defray the high costs of higher education. This year the Knights are offering four Five Hundred Dollar (\$500) scholarships. Decisions made by the Scholarship Committee are final and notification of scholarships granted will begin June 23 and will be completed by July 3.

By submitting your application you give permission to the Knights of Columbus to verify that you and/or your family are members of St. John Neumann parish, and permission to use your name in any announcement regarding the award in the parish bulletin, local newspaper, web page or other media.

To apply, go to the Knights of Columbus web page at www.kofc7566.us/ for further information. Return your application to: Knights of Columbus Family of Man #7566, 11900 Lawyers Road, Reston, VA 20191, by June 12.

CONGRATULATIONS, BOB SANTORO

being selected Knights of Columbus Family of the Month for May. Worthy Brother Bob Santoro has been selected for his many years of dedication and service to the Knights of Columbus and to the Family of Man Council. He has contributed many hours to supporting the Council's monthly Pancake Breakfasts for various charitable organizations, in addition to other worthy Knights' events and functions. Some of his Knights-related activities included serving as a team captain for KOVAR, and assisting with the Blood Drive and "Keeping Christ in Christmas" programs. Bob is always willing to lend a helping hand wherever a Knights' project is in need, for example, food shopping and preparation, working at the local homeless shelter and helping the parish when called upon. Well, done, Bob!

ST JOHN NEUMANN CHOIR CONCERT

SUNDAY, JUNE 12, 7:00PM DE SALES CHAPEL

Members of the St. John Neumann music ministry leave on June 19 for a Choir Tour to Prague, Vienna, Salzburg, and Munich. They will sing a wide variety of songs from throughout the Church year, as well as sing a Mozart Mass in Mozart's hometown of Salzburg with the Salzburg Cathedral Orchestra and Choir.

Before they leave for the tour, they want to share the concert with you, our home community! The concert is free and open to the public. We hope you'll consider coming out to support them and wish them a safe and memorable trip.



"As each one has received a gift, use it to serve one another as good stewards of God's varied grace."

1 Peter 4:10

Fellowship

ONGOING FELLOWSHIP AT SJN:

- Sunday Coffee Join us for coffee, juice, muffins, and fellowship each Sunday from 8:30—11:30am. All are welcome!
- 9:00am Daily Mass and Fellowship: Following Mass in the Chapel, join us in the Bridal Room for coffee and cookies.
- Knights of Columbus: Are you a male, age 18 years or older and a practicing Catholic, and wish to embark on a journey that emphasizes faith, fraternity, and fellowship with a real commitment to service in our community? If so, please consider becoming a member of the K of C Family of Man Council #7566. Take that first step and contact us at info@kofc7566.us.
- **Life+Savers:** On the 3rd Saturday of every month, 7th and 8th graders gather for a special, fun time between 3:00 4:30pm. Each Sunday evening, we meet in the Youth Room for about one-half hour after Faith Formation classes. Contact Kevin McManus at lifesavers@saintjn.org.
- Mothers' Group: Join us for weekday, evening and weekend playgroups, nights out, special events and more. Membership is open to all new, veteran and expectant caregivers of small children. Membership is free and participation is voluntary in all group activities. For more information please send email to momsgroup@saintjn.org.
- Praying College Moms: Join us on the 1st Friday morning or the 2nd Thursday evening for shared prayer, support and fellowship. For morning sessions, email gallo.kellymarie@gmail.com, and for evening sessions email ksmonroe 58@gmail.com.
- Shawl Ministry: On the afternoon of the third Sunday of every month we gather to pray, talk, and create beautiful handmade shawls for those who are ill or grieving. Contact Teresa Westhues at 703-969-8430 to join or request a shawl.
- Women's Newcomers Group: Have you just moved to the area? Consider joining our new support group, meeting weekly during the day. For information, email Megan Murphy at meegan.murphy218@gmail.com.
- Young Adults: If you are in your twenties or thirties and are looking for a community to socialize, do service and pray with, then come join us! For more information, email Marie Ruff at youngadults@saintjn.org.

50+ CLUB ACTIVITIES: For more information on any 50+ Club event, please email Pat Bossie at grankidsx9@aol.com or call 703-620-3747. Remember to call Pat to make reservations.

• Thursday, June 16: Brown-McCarthy Auditorium; Wild West Round-Up; Join us for a really good time at our annual end-of-season "pot luck" dinner, beginning at 5:30pm and catered by Famous Dave's restaurant. Enjoy traditional chicken and pork barbeque with all the trimmings, dessert, adult beverages and other goodies. The cost will be \$10 per person, and you must be a "dues paying" member of the 50+ Club, since the club is subsidizing the cost of the dinner. The deadline for reservations and payment is Wednesday, June 8. Call Pat for more information.

YOUNG ADULTS: Watch here for upcoming activities for singles and couples in their 20s and 30s. Unless otherwise noted, for more information on any event, or to be added to the YA email distribution list, email Marie Ruff at saintjnya@gmail.com.

- Sunday, June 12, 2:00pm: New To You Clothing Swap. Spring clean your closets and do some swapshopping -- clothes, accessories, shoes, etc. Anything that isn't claimed will be donated. Snacks will be provided. Hosted by Megan (12251 Angel Wing Ct., Reston). RSVP to hollinsalto@gmail.com by Friday, June 10.
- Tuesday, June 21, 7:00pm, Conference Room: Wine/Pizza/Ideas Night. Have some great ideas for young adult social, spiritual or service events? Interested in taking the lead on something in particular? Join us for wine, pizza and a lively discussion of ideas for our Young Adult Ministry. RSVP to Marie, saintjnya@gmail.com, by Monday, June 20, so we have enough food and drink. Can't make the event? Share your ideas ahead of time with Marie by email.
- Summer Olympics Committee: This opportunity only comes along once in four years. That's right, the Summer Olympics is almost here! We would like to plan some fun events to celebrate this exciting occasion. The

Opening Ceremony will take place the evening of Friday, August 5. Email Thomas, thomasp4@vt.edu, if you would like to join the planning committee.

• Faith Formation Please consider sharing your faith with the youth of the parish by volunteering as a catechist. Classes run from September 11 - May 8 (24 class sessions total). We typically have many young adults volunteering in this capacity - which is great because we need many volunteers to serve the many children of the parish! For more information or to volunteer to be a catechist, contact Angela Davis, Faith Formation Coordinator, at adavis@saintjn.org or 703-390-2345.

Faith Formation

Mickie Abatemarco, Director 703-390-2340 mabatemarco@saintjn.org

ONGOING ADULT FORMATION OPPORTUNITIES:

Unless otherwise noted, for more information on any program, contact Mickie Abatemarco.

- Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA)
 Interested in being Catholic? Do you have questions?

 A group of inquirers meets on Tuesday evenings.
- Contemplative Prayer There is quiet prayer together every Thursday evening at 7:00pm. We also meet on the second and fourth Thursdays of the month at 10:00am with Lectio Divinia.
- Bible Study for Mothers With Young Children This group meets on Fridays from 10:00 to 11:30am, with child care provided. Email Christy Cottrell for more information at christylc23@gmail.com.
- Road to Emmaus This small discussion group meets Monday mornings at 10:00am to discuss the past Sunday's readings. Email saintinrte@gmail.com.
- The Power of Story "SPIRITUALITIES" IN THE CONTEXT OF THE HERES AND THE BEYONDS" This program, presented by William R. Stott, Jr. meets at 7:00pm in the deSales Chapel. All are welcome!
- Independent Online Bible Study This 8-session course, "Unlocking the Mystery of the Bible" will help uncover the story woven throughout Scripture, to get the "big picture" of the Bible. Details and registration link are available on our website under Faith Formation/Adults.

HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH MINISTRY (AGAPE)

Doug Johnson
703-860-6141 <u>djohnson@saintjn.org</u>

UPCOMING AGAPE EVENTS: Mark your calendars for the following exciting, fun-filled upcoming Agape or Agape related events and make plans to attend:

- Saturday, June 25 through Friday, July 1; Diocesan Work Camp. Over 30 teens and almost 20 adults will participate at various locations in Massaponax.
- SAVE THE DATE NOW!! Friday, August 5; King's Dominion. Spend the day with teens from our own parish and parishes across the Arlington Diocese.

HIGH SCHOOL TEEN MINISTRY E-MAIL LIST: Contact Doug Johnson at djohnson@saintjn.org if you wish to be placed on the SJN High School Teen Ministry email list. This is a great way to learn the latest information on events, programs and opportunities to serve in our high school teen program.

MEMORIAL DAY WORD SEARCH

SCOMMEM O RA T Ε M N В E W P L Α R M E M S Ε 0 A С Ε R Ε M 0 Υ Н Ν Ν 0 D 1 0 0 Α Ρ Υ Α L Н Ζ Ε Χ W W С Ε R Ν E H G F Υ Υ R Ε C Ε Ε M С M D Ν S M W A AS R Ρ F R Ν U C Ν D Ν 0 0 Υ Ζ Ε Р С S Ε O A D Α Τ Ε SH C R Е F Ε Ζ A E В Ζ D Ζ 0 Н L D M R С L S Ε Q S L S D F Τ Ε F S ı S V Ε V R 0 D D Ε Т S M G Ε С Ν A V R Ε S В 0 L Q S F Ζ G Ε Х D Α K Q R ı Χ Ζ SN G Т BQH Κ 0

AMERICAN
ANTHEM
CEMETERY
CEREMONY
COMMEMORATE
DECORATION
FALLEN
FLAGS

FLOWERS

FREEDOM GRAVE HALF MAST HEROES HOLIDAY HONOR MAY MEMORIAL OBSERVANCE

PATRIOTIC
REMEMBRANCE
SACRIFICE
SALUTE
SERVICE
SOLDIERS
TAPS
VETERANS
WAR

THE SOLEMNITY OF THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST

HEARING IMPAIRED? Amplification devices are available for anyone having difficulty hearing the Mass. If you would like to use one, just ask an usher before Mass. Also, the parish has purchased large-print Sunday Missals to help you worship. If you would like one for your personal use contact Jo-Ann Duggan at jduggan@saintjn.org or 703-860-6149.

Around the Diocese

PAUL VI GIRLS LACROSSE CAMP

Dates: Monday, July 25 - Friday, July 29

Time: 4:30pm - 6:30pm

For: Girls in grades 2 - rising 9th

Register online at pvisummercamps.com



CHECK OUT FR. JAMES SEARBY ON 2MINUTES2VIRTUE:

THE WEEKLY CHALLENGE!

Tune in to 2minutes2virtue and take the Weekly Challenge with Fr. Searby, Parochial Vicar of St. Charles Borromeo Catholic Church in Arlington. He hosts the June videos series designed to help Catholics on the go get the most out of Sunday readings. Sign up to receive the weekly videos at arlingtondiocese.org/2minutes2virtue. Contact the Office for Family Life at (703) 841-2550 for more information.

Please Support Our Sponsors

Please remember, when appropriate, to utilize the services of our bulletin advertisers who make our weekly Sunday bulletin possible. And, of course, don't forget to tell them you saw their ad in the parish bulletin and thank them for their continued support. If you have had a positive experience with one of them, don't hesitate to make a recommendation to your friends and neighbors.

OUR THANKS TO
TIMOTHY J. MALONE, M.D.
OPHTHALMOLOGY
FOR SPONSORING AN AD
IN OUR WEEKLY BULLETIN

FAIRFAX MEMORIAL PARK ANNOUNCES

MEMORIAL DAY MASS On Monday, May 30, Reverend John M. O'Donohue will preside at Mass at 11:00am. Mass will be held outside at the cemetery at Fairfax Memorial Park, 9900 Braddock Road, Fairfax, 22030. If the outdoor services at the cemetery are cancelled, the Mass will be held at Holy Spirit Catholic Church, 88800 Braddock Road, Annandale, 22003.

LOOKING TO MEET OTHER COLLEGE

STUDENTS? Catholic Campus Ministry at George Mason University is having a summertime barbeque for all college students and graduating high school seniors on Thursday, June 2, at 6:30pm at St. Robert Bellarmine Chapel, 4515 Roberts Road, Fairfax. It's a great way to meet



college students from different schools! Our student center will be hosting events on Thursday nights in June and July. Find us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/GMUCCMcollegesummers. For more information, visit www.gmuccm.org or email kjuda@gmu.edu.

PAUL VI BOYS SOCCER CAMP Come join us at



the Paul VI Boys Soccer Camp July 25-29! PVI has a proven history of both team and individual successes. We just won the VA Independent Boys State Championship in Fall 2015 and had previously won it in Fall 2010. In addition to numerous All WCAC, All Met, and All State honors, we had NSCAA All

Americans in both 2014 and 2015.

The camp runs from 9:00am to 3:00pm each day. There are a limited number of spots, which creates a very good camper-to-instructor ratio. It's a fun and instructive camp for boys of all levels, and if your son is interested in playing at PVI, the exposure to the coaches is invaluable.

SJN Weekly Stewardship

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION "They all ate and were satisfied. And when the leftover fragments were picked up, they filled twelve wicker baskets." LUKE 9:17

The story of the Loaves and Fishes shows us that when we share what we have, even if it doesn't seem like that much, miracles can happen! Do not think that your gift is too small or insignificant! God blesses all the gifts we offer and makes them wondrous.